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  THORNGUMBALD, CAMERTON & RYEHILL PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES OF THE PROCEEDINGS OF A MEETING HELD  

ON WEDNESDAY 20 JULY 2022  
 

 
 

Present: Cllrs Bottomley, Ferrier, Forrester, Hardy, Kirlew-Morris, Melia-Craven, Munro, Steel, 
Twidal 

 
Guests: Ward Councillor D Winter 
 
599. Declaration of Interest: 
 Cllr Hardy – Letter from Thorngumbald Pre-School. 
   
600. Apologies for absence: 
 Cllr Adamson, Forbes, Lundgren, Richardson 
  
601. Confirmation of Minutes: 

Correction Minute 596.3 Shelly Bentley should read Shelly Hall.  597.1 Cllr Richards should 
read Cllr Richardson.  The Minutes of the meeting held on 18 May 2022 were then 
RESOLVED as a correct record of the proceedings thereat. Cllrs Hardy, Munro, Steel and 
Twidal abstained due to not attending at the meeting. 

 
602. Clerk’s Report: 

 As previously minuted, the Holderness Health forum will go ahead on 16th August, Cllrs 
Ferrier and Richardson will attend. 

 I have been notified by ERYC that a case officer has been allocated regarding the property 
with a very large amount of waste at front and rear which is causing problems for the 
neighbours, am awaiting update. 

 Regarding Police and Crime Commissioner Grant - Cllr Richardson has contacted local 
artist as requested, will put this on Agenda for next meeting due to her not been at meeting.   

 I spoke to Wayne Bemrose at ERYC regarding litter bins and, as already explained, all 
purchases and installations must be made through ERYC via their recognised provider. 
Any location would first have to be agreed by one of their supervisors who would meet on 
site to discuss suitability. Criteria would include location, accessibility and footfall etc.  Cllr 
Kirlew-Morris emailed some information yesterday but this was too late to be added to 
agenda, this can be added to Agenda for September meeting. 

 Streetscape have acknowledgement the recent order placed with them and will be in touch 
once they have a confirmed date to carry out the works. 

 AGAR has been submitted to PKF Littlejohn and the ‘Exercise of Public Rights dates’ are 
on the notice board and website. 

 I have placed the order to purchase the Platinum Jubilee Bench and am waiting a delivery 
date. 

 I am receiving regular emails regarding broken fence posts on the amenity area, these are 
replaced as quickly as possible.  Work has started on replacing the old posts with concrete 
posts and new fence but this will take time.   
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 I am receiving a number of complaints regarding overgrown hedges, under the terms of the 
Wildlife Act, roadside hedge-cutting is only permitted between 1 September and the end of 
February.   
 

603. Receive Information: 

 Cllr Ferrier asked again if any members would be willing to join the Community Speed 
Watch, a minimum of 6 people are needed to be accepted.  Unfortunately not enough 
people have come forward, it was agreed to put this in the next Parish Journal.  

 A Playing Field License/lease for Thorngumbald Barrons was discussed at length.  Cllr 
Munro told members that it needs to be carefully worded to ensure that Parish Council 
are still owners.  Clerk was asked to contact Thorngumbald Barrons to ask if they would 
still be able to apply for funding if they were giving a licence rather than a lease. 

 Letter received from Thorngumbald Pre-School - Clerk told members that she was 
Secretary to the Pre-school and had no input into the letter.  She asked the Chair 
to read letter.  Members discussed the content which was raising concerns that had 
caused some upset regarding a Councillor entering a scarecrow in the Scarecrow trail.  
This was discussed and members agreed Cllr Munro as Chairman would respond to 
letter. 

 Members received an email regarding Fusion for Business (FFB Programme).  
Members agreed that this was not something they would be interested in but may look 
at it again in the future. 

 Clerk asked members again for their input into the next Parish Journal, some ideas 
were Introduce new councillors, Community Speed Watch, Approaching Primary 
School/Holderness Academy for some input.  Following discussion it was agreed that it 
be added to the September Agenda for further discussion. 
 

ERYC – Planning Decisions 

 22/00750/PLF – Land West of Stockholm Hill Farm, Thorn Road, Hedon - Change 
of use of agricultural land to a dog walking and dog training field including a parking 
area, fencing and gates - RESOLVED 

 
604. To Resolve: 

 Annual Meeting for ERNLLCA to be held on Thursday 21 July 2022, it was RESOLVED 
that Cllrs Forrester and Melia-Craven attend as representatives. 
 

  Planning Application: 
   NONE 
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605. Accounts for Payment 
 

Parish – 23 June 2022 – 20 July 2022  
  
M Wilson – fuel 35.03 
A V Russell – phone top up 15.00 
B Russell – fuel 85.65 
Ryehill Building Supplies Ltd – materials 9.32 
Tony Cook Ltd – draining tool 24.50 
Ripon Farm Services Ltd – v belt 133.98 
Supplies – cleaning materials 7.42 
Johnsons of Hedon – maintenance 12.06 
Hayes Garden World Ltd – Platinum Jubilee Bench 456.49 
 
Eon – Electricity 252.00 
Eon – Gas 218.00 
NEST – Pension 114.76 
John Deere – monthly instalment 163.09 
KCOM – office  120.00 
Everflow - Water 40.26 
  
HMRC 967.77 
Wages  
  Clerk                                                       )  
  Village Hall Secretary                             ) 4372.85 

  Maintenance/Caretaker                          )                                                            
  Cleaner                                                   )  
 
 
Accounts for July were discussed and RESOLVED 
Monthly bank reconciliations and Budgets were received - RESOLVED 
 

606. AOQ:    

 NONE 
 
 
 
Chairman ……………………………………  Dated: ……………………………………….. 


